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Association of International Charities
AIC UK - Part of the world wide Vincentian Family
       ACTING TOGETHER – AGAINST ALL FORMS OF POVERTY
MAY 2013 NEWSLETTER – See you at the Summer Gathering, London, 8th June 2013!
AIC UK is part of the 200,000 strong International group of, primarily, women whose spirituality is rooted in Vincentian tradition. Begun in 1617 by St Vincent De Paul, the Confraternities of lay volunteers help the disadvantaged in society.  Groups became the Ladies of Charity – a name that many countries still use today under the AIC umbrella. 
Groups in ABBEY WOOD, BEXLEY, DARLINGTON, GLASGOW AND MILL HILL

Contact Dee Mansi, UK President - deemansi@hotmail.com
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Abbeywood Induction 5th May 13. Left to right, Tinyan, Gabriella, Dee, Kemi (married the day before!) Nana & Abbeywood President, Naomi.
WHERE ARE WE NOW – AIC ABBEYWOOD, SOUTH LONDON.  Naomi Smith writes….. 
Currently, AIC Abbeywood has 12 members and 4 new members who will be inducted into the group following an induction mass on 5th May 2013 (see photo above).  In addition we have 3 auxiliary members who form part of our ISIS project.  

The year 2012 for AIC Abbeywood has been a year of learning and formation and it has been quite challenging at times. It has produced mixed feelings for most members in the group. Sometimes morale not been the best for various reasons, compounded by the difficulties of not having a full time RC Chaplain to work with us in relation to our ISIS project and to help move our work forward. Thanks to our supporters for giving us strength, including Fr Richard and Christine Crump. 
AIC ABBEYWOOD PLANS FOR 2013
We remain hopeful as a group and will thrive to achieve the following:

· Continue to work as a group to understand and know each other better, and be able to draw on each other’s strengths;

· To evaluate the group and it’s Vincentian focus/ethos;

· To develop our work at ISIS and continue to celebrate Holy Mass and be part of any pastoral work/activity which will enrich the lives of the young offenders while in prison and beyond; 

· To develop a robust recruitment drive and a well-established induction pack for new members;

· To investigate other involvements in collaboration with the Vincentian fathers and sisters;

· To form better links and be fully engaged with AIC UK.

In all that we do as part of the AIC what springs to mind is one of St Vincent’s de Paul’s quotes:-‘The works of God are not accomplished when we wish them, but when it pleases him’
Who says you have to be years in AIC before you make an impact? [image: image3.png]



Read below, how dynamic Carole Hughes has taken a volunteer project to heart! 
I am the newest member of Bexley’s “Saturday Friends”, having joined in December 2011 following an inspired fund-raising appeal after Mass.  I am indeed fortunate to have joined a group which is so well-established; it being more than twenty years since its inception. Although I am still very much the “new girl”, 
I have been so warmly welcomed and supported by the other members, by my contacts at the Passage and within the AIC that it seems longer ago than sixteen months since I became involved, and recently I have become the Co-ordinator. 
In January we had a very productive planning meeting when we discussed possible dates and ideas for outings for the coming year, with each member of the group taking responsibility for organising one or two trips.  With the unpredictable winter weather in mind it was decided that indoor venues would be the best options early in the year so arrangements were made for a half-day visit to the Churchill War Rooms in February and a full day trip in March to the RAF Museum.  Our Friends from the Passage made the RAF Museum outing extra special by insisting on providing us with a picnic lunch as a thank you for all that the group has done for them in the past.  The lunch was immense! A memorable day.Four of our annual outings are particularly popular with our Friends; each having a spiritual quality and being away from London. Our recent visit to Faversham and the National Shrine of St Jude attested to this when a full mini-bus arrived with ten Friends.  
The Spring weather had finally arrived and a lovely day was enjoyed by all.  Other annual outings are planned to West Malling in June, (including a visit to the Benedictine Abbey and Pilsden Community), Worth Abbey in July and Aylesford Priory in November.  
Half-day outings to Greenwich and the Canal Museum are being planned for May and October and in September, for Open House London it has been suggested we might visit the Foreign Office and Portcullis House.

We are very grateful for the on-going spiritual support and assistance we receive from the Passage, especially from Sister Rosalie Hayes (chaplain) who accompanies us on our outings and to Andrew Hollingsworth (volunteer) who drives the mini-bus. Without their on-going help it would be very difficult to arrange outings out of London.  With the help, support and prayers of its many dedicated supporters and fund-raisers,I trust that “Saturday Friends” will continue to thrive.

__________________________________________________________
Dee writes; My education with the Holy Faith Sisters, formed from the 19th century Dublin Ladies of Charity, has ensured I am a life-long Vincentian. 
When you read Rosaleen Glancy’s account of her formation in family, parish and throughout childhood and beyond, it is very striking how rich some people’s experience is and how much they feel they can still continue to contribute.   
Rosaleen’s  last comment encapsulates it all! 

Rosaleen writes; Our parish, St Charles Kelvinside, Glasgow  had a strong connection with the Daughters of Charity…their convent being situated only a short distance from the church…so I have always had a strong link with them, particularly as my sister Eileen joined them on leaving school.  My initial “Vincentian” involvement began when I joined the Our Lady’s Cadettes ….the junior Children of Mary and then progressed to the senior ranks. Helping the parish sister with the Cadettes on a Friday night lasted for twenty enjoyable years. During those years I learned much more about St Vincent, St Louise and St Catherine.  I was very impressed with those who followed the Vincentian way of life, their ability to always see Christ in those they met as well as responding to the needs of the day.

Membership of the local SVDP conference followed and through that a volunteer at the Louise Centre in Glasgow. This was a drop in centre for drug addicts and prostitutes who could call in for a chat and something to eat/drink. These girls/women had very little yet what they had they were willing to share with each other. A lesson for us all.  
Representing the Glasgow SVDP with the Vincentians in Partnership followed. Our main event is the annual Vincentian Family Mass at Carfin in September. We begin each October when the actual date is booked and a homilist is contacted re availability. Invites are then sent to Archbishops/Bishops with priests being invited later in the year. Liturgy and music are then arranged with a final visit to Carfin to finalise details. 

In April 2008 I was honoured to be made an affiliate of the Daughters of Charity. To mark this a simple ceremony was held in St. Mark’s church with my family and Daughters of Charity from all over Scotland and England present. A day I’ll never forget. 

A few years ago I joined the AIC in Glasgow. What I like about AIC is the opportunity to react to needs. They can differ in various parts of the country but AIC can always respond, assisting the most vulnerable of society. In Glasgow the main work of AIC is with the deaf and more recently we have started visiting the local prison each month and helping the Daughters of Charity each week at “The Space” in Govanhill…an area in Glasgow densely populated with refugees, asylum seekers and more recently those from the eastern block.  Their needs are great and varied and anything that can be done for them is greatly appreciated.

Since an early age I have been privileged to have had close contact with Vincentians from various parts of the country and beyond and they have both shaped and enriched my life.

Each branch of the Vincentian family has its own unique identity but all members have one thing in common – they strive to see Christ in all whom they meet.
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 from our Spiritual Director,  Sr Mary Timmons, Daughter of Charity
This is the month the Church dedicates to Mary, the Mother of God. Both Vincent and Louise had great devotion to the Blessed Virgin and so she has a central place in Vincentian Spirituality. Our Founders appreciation of her is summed up in the Rule of Life of the Daughters of Charity as:

Mary is the Immaculate One, totally open to the Spirit,

she is the humble, faithful Servant of the plan of God,

she is a model of the poor in spirit.

She is the Mother of God, mother of mercy and hope of the lowly.

She is intimately united with her Son and leads to Him all who put their trust in her.
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Our Lady’s message to Saint Catherine Laboure 

portrayed in the Virgo Portens statue reminds us that Mary is  

the one who offered her life.

“I am the handmaid of the Lord, be it done unto me  

according to Your Word.” (Luke 1v38) 

This month let each of us say ‘Yes’ to God in our hearts.

 Let us offer our lives to God each day by saying a Morning Offering Prayer. 

This can be a simple refrain such as:
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In my life Lord, be glorified, be glorified,

in my life Lord be glorified today. 

or:

 
‘Lead me guide me in your way,

 
 lead me guide me in your way,

 lead me guide me in your way, your holy way O Lord.

or the one I learned as a child: 

O Jesus, through the Immaculate Heart of Mary,

I offer you my prayers, works, joys, and sufferings of this day, in union with the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass throughout the world.

I offer them for all the intentions of your Sacred Heart;

and especially for those of the Holy Father .Amen.

 Let us turn to Mary with all our needs and the needs of the people we minister to by saying a decade of the Rosary or your favourite Marian prayer, or let us honour her by putting flowers at one of her altars.

Dee writes:  I hoped you enjoyed this flavour of some of our work and promise more accounts in our next published newsletter. Do you have a contribution, large or small that you wish to make to our newsletter? 

